
Con este número empieza una nueva era de 
nuestro boletín, en este bello tiempo pascual de 
2010. Jesús resucitado es la razón de nuestra 
fe y la fuente de nuestra vida. En él, con él y 
por él seguimos "Construyendo nuestra Espe-
ranza", gracias a nuestro equipo pastoral, co-
laboradores y benefactores, y en unión con los 
jóvenes y asesores a quienes servimos. 

 El año pasado el Instituto Fe y Vida (Fe 
y Vida) cumplió 15 años, que festejamos con un 
gran acontecimiento que pudimos celebrar en 
diferentes ocasiones y de variadas maneras. 

 En nuestra reunión de la mesa directiva 
gozamos de la presencia del hermano Damian 
Steger, FSC, cofundador de Fe y Vida. En agra-
dable conversación fue recordando los primeros 
sueños sobre un instituto de formación para la 
pastoral juvenil hispana y la creación de Fe y Vida 
junto con la doctora Carmen María Cervantes. 

 También, como parte de la agenda, se 
reservó un tiempo para que el obispo Carlos A. 
Sevilla, SJ, presidente episcopal de la mesa di-
rectiva, nos dirigiera en un retiro espiritual, cen-
trándonos en los dones recibidos de Dios a lo 
largo de estos 15 años. 

 Durante esa misma reunión, Carmen 
agradeció el apoyo de los Hermanos Lasallistas 
del Medio Oeste y su continuo subsidio a través 
del Lasallian Education Fund y la colaboración 
de hermanos de otras provincias. 

 Dios nos bendijo con el Programa de 
Verano más grande en nuestra historia. Sí, en 
medio de la crisis financiera y los problemas 
migratorios, los jóvenes líderes y sus asesores, 
siguen formándose con ahínco y dando un tes-
timonio que fortalece nuestro compromiso. 

What a blessing it is, and how appropriate, that at 
the beginning of this Holy Easter Season of 2010, 
we also begin a new era for our bulletin. The Risen 
Christ is the reason for our faith and the source of a 
new life in us. It is in him, with him, and for him that 
we continue "Building Our Hope" —along with the 
young people, pastoral advisers, and youth minis-
ters who we serve—thanks to our pastoral team, 
supporters, and benefactors. 

 Last year, Instituto Fe y Vida (Fe y Vida) cel-
ebrated its Fifteenth Anniversary. Reaching this mile-
stone was, indeed, an opportunity to celebrate in a 
number of occasions, and in different ways. 

 Bro. Damian Steger, FSC, co-founder of 
Fe y Vida, was a welcome presence at our board of 
directors’ meeting, where we all enjoyed his reminis-
cence of the first dreams about establishing an in-
stitute for formation in Hispanic pastoral juvenil, and 
how the dreams became a reality with the inception 
of Fe y Vida under the direction of Dr. Carmen María 
Cervantes. 

 We were also blessed with a spiritual retreat 
directed by Bishop Carlos A. Sevilla, SJ, Episcopal 
Chairman of Fe y Vida’s board of directors, whose 
emphasis was on the gifts that God has graciously 
given us during the past 15 years. 

 During this same meeting, Carmen rati-
fied Fe y Vida’s gratitude to the De LaSalle Christian 
Brothers of the Midwest for their continuous support 
and subsidy through their Lasallian Education Fund, 
as well as for the collaboration of De LaSalle Bro-
thers from other provinces.

 God blessed us with the largest participa-
tion ever in our Summer Program. It is admirable 
and encouraging that in the midst of the present 
financial crisis and migration issues, our young adult 
leaders and their advisors are eagerly continuing 
with their formation. Their witnessing strengthens 
our commitment. 

      Ed i tOr ial
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 The homilist of the Opening 
Mass was Archbishop Alexander 
J. Brunett, of Seattle, Washington, 
who engaged us with his inspiring 
words. The Closing Mass afforded 
the opportunity for acknowledging 
Fe y Vida’s founding team, espe-
cially those who have been with us 
since the very beginnings: Carlos 
Carrillo, Aurora Macías-Dewhirst, 
José María Matty-Cervantes, Anto-
nio Medina-Rivera, and Alicia María 
Sánchez.

 A very dear friend of Fe y 
Vida was telling me today that she 
really misses being in contact with 
us through our bulletins. Actually, 
the excess of work has been the 
culprit for not publishing our bulle-
tin in the past. However, we know 
that excess is really God’s gift of life 
abundant; a gift wrapped in mul-
tiple programs and projects, and 
which we want to share with you in 
the following pages. 

 God has also blessed us 
with the recent addition of Sylvia L. 
Sánchez as our Director of Deve-
lopment and Institutional Advance-
ment. Her gifts, vision, and dedica-
tion are assets that will enable us to 
put in gear those plans which were 
put aside for awhile, including this 
bulletin. Welcome, Sylvia! 

 From now on—thinking 
green and for the best use of our 
resources—the bulletin will be sent 
to you electronically. Please make 
your subscription at 

http://www.feyvida.org/
whoweare.html

In the Risen Lord, who lives in us 
and among us,

Diálogos Semanales con Jesús (DSJ) (Weekly 
Dialogues with Jesus) is a series of books, the 
main purpose of which is to offer our young 
people a way to get to know the living Word of 
God in relation to the richness of liturgical life 
and through the experience of Lectio Divina, 
a type of Sacred Scripture reading that has 
been part of the Catholic tradition for many 
years. This type of approach to the reading 
and meditation of Sacred Scripture inspires 
and challenges the young person to be a pro-
tagonist in the world of his/her own time. 

 Faithful to that purpose and using 
the DSJ, Fe y Vida’s biblical team developed 
a program, which provided training to Latino 
youth in dioceses across the country during 
2008 and 2009. 

 This project, partially subsidized by 
the American Bible Society, was organized 
into different stages. First was the prepara-
tion of a Manual and other pertinent materials; 
secondly, we extended an invitation to each 
diocese to send two leaders to a training of 
trainers program, who in turn, would commit 
themselves to offer two workshops within their 
respective dioceses. The response was very 
positive, and the training took place in Los An-
geles, CA, on May 2-4, 2008 with 64 dele-
gates from 16 dioceses.

 These trained leaders took care of the 
third stage, which consisted of the local training 
at each of their dioceses. Between September, 
2008 and April, 2009, twenty workshops were 
offered in the Arch/Dioceses of Atlanta, GA; 
Boise, ID; Charlotte, NC; Dallas/Forth Worth, 
TX; Kansas City, KS; Portland, OR; Pueblo, 
CO; Saint Paul; MN; Salt Lake City, UT; Santa 
Rosa, CA; and Yakima, WA. This part of the 
project has become an ongoing ministry for Fe 
y Vida. 

OUR YOUTH PRAYS WITH THE WORD OF GOD
USING THE DialOgOs Semanales cOn Jesus´´

Walter F. Mena 
Director of Formation Programs

 In the fourth stage the Manual 
was revised based on the evaluations and 
suggestions from the diocesan workshops 
and a national team was put together. The 
members of the “DSJ National Team,” as 
it is known to us, are: Sr. Francis Aldama, 
Adriana Visoso Valverde, Elizabeth Torres, 
Edith Ramírez, Miguel Sánchez, Ricardo 
Veloz, José Alfredo Morán, Juan Carlos 
Solorio, Rico Sotelo and Walter F. Mena. 
We travel to the arch/dioceses to offer 
similar training workshops. 

 Between August, 2009 and 
December, 2009, the Team offered 
12 workshops in the arch/dioceses of 
Galveston-Houston, TX; Stockton, CA; 
Grand Rapids, MI; Denver, CO; Louisville, 
KY; Boston, MA; Camden, NJ; Philadelphia 
and Harrisburg, PA; and Phoenix, AZ. At 
the end of the fourth stage of this project 
included a training of trainers program 
and 36 workshops in 22 dioceses around 
the country. Approximately 1,000 young 
Latinos were trained on Lectio Divina and 
the liturgical cycle.

 The last stage was the final edi-
tion of the Manual, which is a comprehen-
sive tool for training the young people and 
their mentors in Lectio Divina, based on 
the Sunday Lectionary, and will be avai-
lable for download free of charge on our 
biblical website, now under construc-
tion. I invite you to subscribe to our bibli-
cal bulletin where we will announce the 
completion date of our biblical website: 
www.BibliaParaJovenes.org

 We give thanks to God for the 
witnessing and commitment of the young 
people, as well as for the interest and 
welcoming of the dioceses. This is cer-
tainly of great motivation for us in the bibli-
cal pastoral team of Fe y Vida. We want 
to convey our gratitude to the American     
Bible Society, the diocesan personnel, the 
young trainers, and the adults and young 
people that have participated in the work-
shops. Their ongoing dedication to minis-
tering Catholic Latino youth and young 
adults is a gift from God to the Church 
in the U.S. We, at Fe y Vida, renew our 
own commitment to continue inviting our 
young people to get to know the Word of 
God, pray with the Word, and embrace it 
wholeheartedly.
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sonal depression that lasted four years. It was 
during that difficult period in my life that Abra-
ham Solar invited me to Fe y Vida’s Initiation 
Course for Pastoral Juvenil, and it was there 
that I first experienced a positive change in my 
emotional state of mind. After participating in 
Fe y Vida’s National Leadership Symposium, 
which was offered in Wisconsin that year, I be-
gan to see a different God, and it was not the 
punishing God who hunted down sinners that I 
knew before.  Now, I had a great desire to seek 
this newly-found God, and I was determined 
to succeed. I don’t know when or how it hap-
pened exactly, but now I know that I don’t have 
to seek God anywhere, because God is al-
ready in me. However, I also have come to rea-
lize that I needed to find myself before I could 
find God in me. Oh, and I should not forget to 
say that it was at one of Fe y Vida’s courses 
that I met my husband Juan Carlos!"

—Edna Solorio

"I was raised Catholic, 
and during my teen 
years I was ready to 
join the youth group of 
my parish. I became 
very active in the group 
of my peers, but I was 
suffering from a per-

The last meeting of Fe y Vida’s board of 
directors and staff was blessed with a 
session which followed a process called 
“Appreciative Inquiry,” facilitated by Shryl 
McCormick, an expert in the field of orga-
nizational performance and development. 
In a prayerful spirit, Shryl helped us review 
together our past fifteen years, going over 
each and every project, and bringing forth 
all the positive outcomes. Another impor-
tant part of the process was identifying 
strengths, and how to apply them to those 
areas that we want and need to develop.    

 Although this type of process 
was practically new to all of us, we were 
readily engaged in it, and it became clear 
at the end that we had participated in a 
very dynamic experience—a fine alterna-
tive to other processes—to visualize ideals 
as well as identify priorities. Bishop Carlos 
A. Sevilla, SJ, our Chairman of the Board, 
was an inspiring participant who encour-
aged us to continue our mission, and all of 
us felt that the bond among us had been 
strengthened while our commitment to 
mission was renewed. It was the perfect 
activity to complete Fe y Vida’s Quincea-
ñera celebrations and enter into our next 
stage. 

 However, this was not the end 
of our productive meeting. Blessings kept 
rushing in when three young adults from 
the Diocese of Santa Rosa joined us that 
evening. Alfonso Mojica, Juan Carlos and 
Edna Solorio, together with Abraham Solar, 
member of Fe y Vida’s board and pastoral 
team, candidly shared with us significant 
parts of their faith journey. In an informal 
and dynamic conversation they told us 
how Fe y Vida has influenced their person-
al and family lives, as well as their ministry 
in a community of faith. 

“Unsuccessfully, we 
tried for many years 
to organize Pastoral 
Juvenil in the diocese. 
I believe that the for-
mation and training 
courses of Fe y Vida 
helped us to grow in 

 
A VERY PRODUCTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

“I always knew I was 
an introvert, and that 
bothered me. It was 
not until my expe-
rience with Fe y Vida 
that I was able to un-
derstand that I, too, 
had something to offer, 

our faith, and to develop leadership skills to 
serve the Church from our youth. Now, it is our 
turn to prepare other young men and women, 
which is what we are doing in collaboration 
with Stan Cordero, the diocesan director of 
youth ministry. I belong to the National Catholic 
Network of Pastoral Juvenil Hispana (La Red) 
where I have the opportunity of working with 
other young people at a national level. I like mu-
sic and play the guitar, and this is also another 
way of evangelizing.”

—Alfonso Mojica

that I was important to God, to my family, and 
my community. I began to feel better about my-
self, but above all, I began to see Jesus as the 
center of my whole life and of all my comings 
and goings, in the midst of my family. We are 
the work of God, and I want to be a bridge that 
brings other young people to God, as I have 
learned from Abraham Solar, who is part of the 
staff of our Diocese of Santa Rosa; however, 
he generously coordinates all the Fe y Vida pro-
grams in the diocese on a volunteer basis.” 

—Juan Carlos Solorio

(Left to right) Fr. Ted Keating, SM, President of the Board; Dr. Carmen María Cervantes, Executive Director; 
Sr. Myrta Iturriaga, SP, Board member; Fr. Michael Lee, SJ, Board Member.

´

Yes, it has taken us three years to 
develop this wonderful project, but we 
are already in the process of creating 
a special website, where all materials 
and resources for the Mission will be 
available to you completely free of 
charge. The Spanish version of our 
First Biblical Mission will be ready to 
download in the very near future. Its 
English version—a joint effort with 
Saint Mary’s Press—will become 
available at a later date.  

 If you would like to know 
when these resources will become 
available, please sign up for the biblical 
bulletin at: 

www.BibliaParaJovenes.org

C OM I N G  S O O N !

First Biblical Mission 
among Youth 
and Young Aduls
"God’s Word is Alive 
in Young People"
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Cat hOlIc lat InO Y Ou t h and Par en t s PrO jec t

We at Instituto Fe y Vida are very excited 
about the progress of our Catholic Latino 
Youth and Parents Project (CLYPP). It was 
conceived at the end of 2007 and brought 
to fruition by a generous grant of the Lilly 
Endowment.

            This four-year project, under the 
guidance of Ken Johnson-Mondragón, 
our Director of Research and Resource 
Center, will support ministry with Catho-
lic Latino youth in parishes and Catholic 
schools throughout the country over the 
next decade. The goal is to provide the 
necessary ministry resources and train-
ing programs to effectively engage youth 
ministry professionals, Latino young adult 
leaders, and Hispanic parents in the ex-
pansion and improvement of religious for-
mation for Hispanic Catholic adolescents.

 After about 18 months of field 
research and planning, the editorial team 
of writers gathered in Houston in Janu-
ary of this year to kick off Phase 2 of the 
project. Among the tasks planned for this 
phase of the project are: (a) a guidebook 
for ministry with Hispanic teens and their 
parents; (b) resources for ministry with 

Ken Johnson-Mondragón
Director of Research and Publications

Since 2003, Instituto Fe y Vida’s Research 
and Resource Center has published     
occasional papers in its Perspectives on 
Hispanic Youth and Young Adult Ministry 
series. The sixth publication in this se-
ries is now available for purchase. It can 
also be reviewed in a non-printing Adobe    
Acrobat file, available for download on Fe 
y Vida’s website:

www.feyvida.org/research/
researchpubs

The title of the new bilingual pu-
blication is Hispanic Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry in the United States: Bridging His-
panic and Mainstream Ministry to Forge 
the Church Anew in 21st Century America.

Standing (left to right): Patrick Mooney, Alicia Pérez, Ken Johnson-Mondragón, Carmen Cervantes, 
Margarita Pérez, Dayani Torres, Marilyn Santos, Juan Escarfuller, Vilma Rodríguez, and Laura Celis Black. 
Seated (left to right): Elizabeth Muñoz Johnston, Miriam Hidalgo, Mary Carmen Jiménez, Amparo Leyman, 
and Lynette Sáenz.

adolescents: youth retreats and leadership 
formation workshops, supplemental mate-
rials for Confirmation, a collection of youth 
ministry session plans that relates gospel 
themes to life issues commonly faced by 
Latino teens, and a resource for planning 
service projects in Latino communities;  

Copyright © 2010, Instituto Fe y Vida Research and Resource Center
Perspectives  1

The above Mission Statement of Hispanic Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry was developed and approved by the 1,680 young adult 
delegates to the First National Encounter for Hispanic Youth and 
Young Adult Ministry (Encuentro or PENPJH for its initials in Span-
ish) in 2006. These delegates represented more than 40,000 
young Latino/as who participated in the parish, diocesan, and 
regional encuentros across the country. This articulation is a mile-
stone achievement in the history of Hispanic ministry in the United 
States because in these words, the Encuentro delegates indicated 
that they:

are critically aware of their own identity as a nationwide com-
munity that is young, Latino, and Catholic

wholeheartedly embrace the mission of the Church as their own

are protagonists in their mission as disciples of Jesus, not
dependent on the initiative of adult leaders to get them started

need the assistance of the Church for proper formation, guid-
ance in following the example of Jesus, and full participation 
in the Eucharist.

The maturation of Pastoral Juvenil Hispana (PJH – Hispanic 
youth and young adult ministry) as a ministry with its own principles, 
vision, and leadership structures at the national, regional, and local 
levels sets the context for any discussion of Hispanic youth and 
young adult ministry in the 21st century. Nevertheless, this ministry 

by Ken Johnson-Mondragón, D.Min. cand.

Perspectives
on Hispanic Youth
and Young Adult
Ministry

PUBLICATION 6

1737 West Benjamin Holt Dr.
Stockton, CA 95207-3422
Tel. 209-951-3483
Fax: 209-478-5357
www.feyvida.org

Perspectives
on Hispanic Youth
and Young Adult
Ministry

$5.00

We, the Catholic Latino young people
who participate in Hispanic youth and young adult ministry,

feel called and committed to the mission of the Church,
to wholly form and prepare ourselves through pastoral action,

and to lovingly evangelize other young Hispanics
according to their own situation and experience.

We strive to offer immigrants and citizens alike,
the ever new and joyous truth of the Gospel,

highlighting gospel values,
and making an effort to reach

those who need the Good News the most,
who do not know God,

or who have strayed from the way of Jesus.

We propose to carry out this mission
through the testimony of our lives

and our prophetic leadership among our peers,
investing our gifts and talents

in evangelizing and missionary efforts
rooted in the places where they live, work, study, and have fun,

always following the example of Jesus,
and strengthening ourselves in the Eucharist.1

* Adapted from an essay commissioned for publication in Hosffman Ospino, ed., Hispanic Ministry in the 21  Century: Present and Future
(Miami: Convivium Press, 2010). Reprinted with permission.

NEW!

and (c) a set of seven modular formation 
programs for ministry with parents, with 
accompanying workbooks and resource 
materials. These materials will begin to 
appear in published form next year.

Written by Ken Johnson-Mondragón, 
this paper was commissioned for the 
June 2009 National Symposium on His-
panic Ministry at Boston College. It will 
also appear shortly with six other pa-
pers presented at the symposium in a 
book to be published by Miami-based 
Convivium Press. The bilingual book, edi-
ted by Hosffman Ospino, PhD, will be     
titled Hispanic Ministry in the 21st Cen-
tury: Present and Future.

 Combining insights from the Na-
tional Study of Youth and Religion (NSYR) 
and the First National Encuentro for His-
panic Youth and Young Adult Ministry 
(PENPJH by its initials in Spanish), the new 
Perspectives provides a summary and up-
date of the current demographics and so-
cial context of young Hispanic Catholics. 

Key differences between Hispanic and 
mainstream approaches to youth and 
young adult ministry are highlighted, as 
well as an analysis of the current strengths, 
challenges, and recent advances regar-
ding the pastoral response to Latino youth 
and young adults in the Catholic Church. 
The paper concludes with a series of 
pastoral recommendations for the local, 
diocesan, and national development of 
these ministries.

Research and ResOurce Cen t er
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Raíces y Alas 2010
The National Catholic Council for His-
panic Ministry (NCCHM) invites you to 
reserve the dates of its Raíces y Alas 
2010, "Rooted in discipleship: En-
viados en Misión," which will take 
place in Rosemont, IL, on September 
23-26, 2010. This extraordinary gathe-
ring of Hispanic Catholic leaders from 
the United States will revive the spirit of 
the Encuentros and celebrate the 10th 
anniversary of Encuentro 2000. 

 This gathering will be a celebra-
tion and reflection on the current reality 
of Hispanic Ministry, as well as a theo-
logical reflection, and a look toward the 
future, with specific projections for minis-
terial actions. The reflections on the rea-
lity of Hispanics will be based on the five 
priorities of the U.S. Catholic Bishops:

Family 
Faith formation and sacra-
mental practice 
Young people and vocations
Life and dignity of the human 
person
Diversity with special empha-
sis on Hispanics

 For more information, visit 
 www.ncchm.org

Our good friend and faithful collabora-
tor of many years, Fr. Kenneth G. Davis, 
OFM Conv., is celebrating the Silver An-
niversary of his priesthood as a Francis-
can Friar on May 5, 2010, and we rejoice 
with him in this blessed occasion.

 Indeed, this is a happy occa-
sion and a two-fold opportunity for giving 
thanks to God and also to Fr. Ken for 
his dedication to preaching the Gospel 
throughout his priestly life, especially 
with respect to Hispanic ministry. He 
has been a bridge builder, always foster-
ing a better understanding between the 
Hispanic community and the English-
speaking community. As an author, his 
articles have appeared in a good num-
ber of national publications.  

 Since Fe y Vida’s inception, Fr. 
Ken has collaborated with us in various 
projects. He is also a member of our Re-
search and Resource Center Council, 
and it was through his intercession that 
the Conventual Franciscans became a 
partner congregation in our mission. 

Congratulations and abundant 
blessings to Fr. Ken Davis! 

ES HORA DE ASOMARSE 
Al INFINITO

COmmun iOn in Mis iOn SIlver Ann Iversary

Diálogos Semanales con Jesús –
A Lectionary-based Series for 
Youth and Young Adults

This series of six books—two for each 
cycle of the liturgical year—is published 
only in Spanish. It is geared toward 
young people, starting around 15 years 
old. Each book contains weekly session 
plans based on the Sunday readings that 
are conducive to prayer, reflection, and 
action in the spirit of La Biblia Católica 
para Jóvenes. There are also prayers and 
guidelines for individual prayer as well as 
for liturgical worship settings. In addition, 
each book is complemented with biblical 

and liturgical commentaries, community 
activities and celebrations, reflections 
about daily life, guidelines for spiritual 
retreats, homilies, and catechetical ses-
sions. 

Contact Fe y Vida Bookstore for this 
and other resources for Hispanic Pas-
toral Juvenil. Please call us at 209-951-
3483 or visit: 

www.FeyVida.org/esp or 
www.BibliaParaJovenes.org

Fe y Vida BOOks t O r e
Books and resources 
for Pastoral Juvenil

Fr. Kenneth G. Davis, OFM Conv.

Por Walter Mena

Es hora de salir al balcón de la vida, 
mirar el horizonte, despertar al alba
y sentirse lleno de alegría.

Es hora de asomarse al infinito, 
de anunciar y cantar, trabajar y 
proclamar que es posible 
un mundo nuevo y distinto.

Es hora de entrar en la noche 
sin miedo y ser sus testigos;
descubrir su presencia entre nosotros 
fortaleciendo nuestras esperanzas 
y anhelos.

Es hora de romper los esquemas 
de siempre;
de escuchar las palabras del silencio;
gustar su presencia callada, 
confesar la vida,
andar por los desiertos 
y abrir nuevas sendas
por donde pueda llegar el Reino.

Es hora de iniciar caminos nuevos, 
arriesgarlo todo,
apostar por Dios y su Reino.

Es hora de la Pascua de Resurrección,
de brindar por la Vida Plena
que el Señor nos sigue trayendo,
para ensanchar nuestro corazón
y hacerlo más sensible y más fraterno.

       ¡Aleluya!
¡Felices Pascuas de Resurrección!
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Instituto Fe y Vida joins in the many 
expressions of congratulations to 
Archbishop Gómez on his appoint-
ment as Coadjutor Archbishop of 
Los Angeles. We welcome him as 
an old friend and our new neighbor. 

 The Mass of Reception 
is scheduled for May 26, 2010 at 
the Cathedral of Our Lady of the 
Angels. It will be a day of grace, 
and we invite you to be prayerfully   
present with the local community at 
this eucharistic celebration. 

 Archbishop Gómez will 
succeed Cardinal Roger Mahony 
when he retires next year. We 
would like to take this opportunity 
to express our gratitude to Cardinal 
Mahony for his tirelessly support 
to the Hispanic community in the 
United Sates, and for his incessant 
advocacy for immigrant and human 
rights. 

C O N G R A T U l A T I O N S !

We need your help 
to continue our mission 

of bringing the Word of God 
to our Hispanic young people!        

Fe y Vida has devoted the past fifteen 
years to do just that, through evangeliza-
tion and faith formation programs which 
also train our young people to become 
leaders among their peers, continuing this 
wonderful work in their own communities.  

 During our journey, we have 
reached out to many people with gener-
ous hearts, who have readily responded 
and helped us accomplish a mission that 
otherwise could have not been possible. 
God has blessed us with the financial 
support of individuals and institutions that 
have helped subsidize our projects. We 
are prayerfully grateful for each and all of 
them.

Can YOU help us?   
We need your help to continue this 
wonderful work.  

While it is true that most of us have been 
affected by the present economic tailspin 
of our nation, it is also true that faith works 
miracles. And so we continue tirelessly 
in our quest to find the support that we 
needto affect the life of each Hispanic 
young Catholic. 

 Though I just recently joined Fe 
y Vida as Director of Development and 

Institutional Advancement, its mission was 
not completely unknown to me. However, 
today I am able to “zoom in” and clearly 
see the dedication and perseverance 
that goes into every single project. I am 
thankful to God for the blessing of being 
part of an institute that cares deeply for 
the young among us. 

Please keep us 
in your prayers       

I also ask that you give prayerful conside-
ration to discern how you can help us. No 
amount is too great or too small. Please 
send it to:

Instituto Fe y Vida
1737 W. Benjamin Holt Dr.
Stockton, CA 95207-3483

 And, if you come up with any 
good ideas to embellish and advance 
our mission among the youth and young 
adults, I encourage you to contact me 
and share it with me. 

Let us give thanks to the Lord 
for the beautiful things He is 
accomplishing through us.  

 THROUGH ALL OF US.

FE Y VIDA PR ES E N T s AT BOS TON COllEGE

F E Y V IDA NEEDS YOUR HElp

Sylvia L. Sánchez
Director of Development and 

Institutional Advancement 
slsanchez@feyvida.org

813-965-4318

Our Executive Director, Carmen María Cervantes, EdD, was the presenter at two 
conferences sponsored by the School of Theology and Ministry of Boston College, 
and titled “The Imperative of Ministering to Hispanic Youth: Pastoral Juvenil 
Hispana.” The conferences were offered in Spanish and English on March 6 and 
8, 2010, respectively.

 Dr. Cervantes explained the urgent need for all youth ministry leaders to 
embrace models that respond to the shifting demographics transforming the face 
of the church throughout the country. She introduced the model of Pastoral Juvenil 
Hispana as a treasure for the church. During the presentation, she explored Pastoral 
Juvenil Hispana in comparison to traditional models for youth ministry, its contri-
butions and challenges, and also provided insights on the resources available for    
ministers working or planning to work with Hispanic youth.

Archbishop José H. Gómez, STD
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El HnO. larry Schatz, F SC, escr Ibe sObr e El Ins t I t u tO       

Fe y Vida en la Revista P AR T N E R S  I N  M I S S I O N

BrO. larry Schatz, F S C, wri t es 
abOu t  I n s t I t u t O FE y VIDA in 
PAR T N ERS I N M I S S I O N Magazine

Partners in Mission is published four times a 
year by the De LaSalle Christian Brothers of 
the Midwest District of the United States.

 The Spring 2010 issue, which will 
be available at the beginning of May, fea-
tures a 3-page spread about Fe y Vida. The 
article was beautifully written by Brother 
Larry Schatz, FSC, Assistant Provincial of 
the Christian Brothers Midwest District, and 
Secretary of Fe y Vida’s board of directors.

 We invite you to see Partners 
in Mission at the De LaSalle Christian 
Brothers’ website: www.cbmidwest.org. 
Please click on "News" and click again on 
"Partners in Mission Magazine" from the 
menu that appears on the left. 

 Fe y Vida is very grateful to the 
De LaSalle Christian Brothers of the Mid-
west, to the Partners in Mission editorial 
team, and particularly to our own Bro. Larry 
Schatz, FSC, for his invaluable and gene-
rous contribution. 

Partners in Mis-
sion es la revista 
de los Herma-
nos Lasallista 
del distrito del 
Medio Oeste 
de Estados Uni-
dos, que se 
publica cuatro 
veces al año. 

 La próxima edición de primave-
ra, que sale al público la primera semana 
de mayo, 2010, tiene un artículo de tres 
páginas sobre Fe y Vida hermosamente 
escrito por el Hno. Larry Schatz, FSC, 
Provincial Coadjutor de los Hermanos 

Lasallistas del Medio Oeste y secretario 
de la mesa directiva de Fe y Vida.  

 Los invitamos a ver Partners in 
Mission en el sitio web de los Lasallis-
tas: www.cbmidwest.org.  Una vez en 
la página principal hagan clic en "News" 
y otro clic en "Partners in Mission Maga-
zine", en el menú de la izquierda.

 Todos en Fe y Vida estamos muy 
agradecidos a los Hermanos Lasallis-
tas del Medio Oeste, al Equipo Editorial 
de Partners in Mission y de una manera 
especial a nuestro estimado Hno. Larry 
Schatz, FSC, por su invaluable y gene-
rosa contribución. 

TE ESPERAMOS

XV PROGRAMA ANUAL 
DE VERANO

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE

Participa en esta semana intensiva de 
capacitación para asesores y líderes 
jóvenes en la pastoral juvenil. Se ofrecen 
cuatro programas alternativos: 

Simposio sobre liderazgo en 
una pastoral juvenil integral
Módulo de certificación en 
Pastoral Juvenil: (a) La Iglesia, 
su misión y su acción pastoral; 
(b) Desarrollo humano y sico-
sexual; (c) Teología y reflexión 
teológica. Puedes tomarlo 
también como un curso de en-
riquecimiento. 
Seminario: La Música y la 
Liturgia en la Pastoral Juvenil 
Hispana
Curso de Formación en Pasto-
ral Juvenil

 Tendrá lugar en: University of 
St. Mary, Leavenworth, Kansas, julio 11-
17, 2010. Para obtener más información 
visita:

www.FeyVida.org   

Come and be part of this intensive one-
week long leadership formation program 
for advisers and young adult leaders in 
Pastoral Juvenil. There are four programs 
to choose from: 

Leadership Symposium for a 
comprehensive Pastoral Juvenil
Module for certification in Pas-
toral Juvenil: (a) The church, its 
mission, and its pastoral work; 
(b) Human and psychosexual 
development; (c) Theology 
and theological reflection. You 
may also take this course for 
personal enrichment. 
Seminar: Music and Liturgy in 
the Hispanic Pastoral Juvenil
Formation Course in Pastoral 
Juvenil

 This Summer Program will take 
place at University of St. Mary, Leaven-
worth, Kansas, July 11-17, 2010. For 
more information, please visit: 

www.FeyVida.org   

XV Annual Nat IOnal
Summer prOgram
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